
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date:  02/02/2021 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Fire Act Grant 2021 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am asking for approval to apply for a Fire Act Grant for the Fire Dept. this year. We are looking 
to apply for a micro grant of not more than $36,000.00. There is a 5% matching amount. This 
would be approximately $1,800.00 if we were awarded the grant. We are looking to purchase 
new hoses and drop tanks. We were not successful last year in this grant.  
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


